

Bangkok Campus 998 Viphavadi Rangsit Rd.,
Lad Yao, Chatuchak, Bangkok 10900
Tel. +66 (0) 2513 0270-1 Fax. +66 (0) 2513 8271
Accredited by CIS, NEASC and ONESQA; Licensed by MOE
Khao Yai Campus 49, 49/1-3 Moo 4, Thanarat Rd.,
Nongnamdaeng, Pak Chong, Nakhon Ratchasima 30130
Tel. +66 (0) 44 365 507-8,+66 (0) 8 1904 0992 Fax. +66 (0) 44 365 019
Accredited by WASC and ONESQA; Licensed by MOE
www.sis.edu

SISB/SO/347/20

14 August 2020

Dear Parents

Firstly, I wanted to say how lovely it will be to have all students in Years 7 to 13 back in school from next week. I hope that you all had the opportunity to have a break this summer. I know many staff took the opportunity to travel around Thailand, which they thoroughly enjoyed. I am very much looking forward to seeing everyone back in school on Wednesday. The new secondary Head Mr Peter will be joining us from the UK in early September after completing state quarantine.

I also want to highlight the excellent results of both our year 11 at IGCSE and year 13 at A level with 47% achieving A*-A at IGCSE and 44% at A*-A at A level. This is a testament to the hard work of all of our students, staff and most importantly your support of their efforts.

I would like to take the opportunity to confirm a few details with you to show how seriously we are continuing to take the health and safety of your sons and daughters whilst they are in school.

All secondary students will continue to enter school via the Fire Exit/Entrance in Building 3. Students will have their temperature taken and will use the hand sanitiser before entering the building. From 07:00 until 07:15 they will go to the canteen where they will be supervised and from 07:15 onwards they will go directly to their allocated Form room. If their temperature is 37.5°C or greater, then they will be monitored in isolation until you return to collect them. Any new students will be escorted to the library where they will be picked up by their key stage manager.

On the first day back, students will spend the first three periods finding out about their new timetable and also being reminded about the safety measures in place for their protection in school alongside a chance to discuss any concerns that they may have about returning to school. We will endeavour to help all students feel comfortable and safe. There will also be assemblies for each key stage.

From period 4 onwards, they will follow their normal school timetable and have face to face lessons. During every lesson, strict rules will be followed to protect each child: social distancing; wearing of face masks and the use of hand sanitisers before they sit down. Students must be organised and bring their own equipment to each lesson as we cannot lend equipment during the current situation. The classrooms will be cleaned regularly. Students will be dismissed in the same way as last year and collected after 3.00pm for secondary at reception as before. Whilst ECAs will resume shortly, Y13 students will begin study sessions after school from the 24th August to prepare them for the upcoming AS level exams in October/November.

We would also like all students to continue to bring their own water bottles into school. We understand that the situation is changing with Covid 19 and we will adapt according to guidance that has been provided.

Please feel free to chat to myself or Mr Neil (neil.h@sis.edu) when we are on duty at the front. or ask me any questions via email on graeme.w@sis.edu

Graeme Webster Assistant Head Pastoral

Neil Hayward Assistant Head Academic

Bangkok Campus 998 Viphavadi Rangsit Rd.,
Lad Yao, Chatuchak, Bangkok 10900
Tcl. +66 (0) 2513 0270-1 Fax. +66 (0) 2513 8271
Accredited by CIS, NEASC and ONESQA; Licensed by MOE
Khao Yai Campus 49, 49/1-3 Moo 4, Thanarat Rd.,
Nongnamdaeng, Pak Chong, Nakhon Ratchasima 30130
Tcl. +66 (0) 44 365 507-8,+66 (0) 8 1904 0992 Fax. +66 (0) 44 365 019

Accredited by WASC and ONESQA; Licensed by MOE

www.sis.edu

ที่ SISB/SO/347/20

วันที่ 14 สิงหาคม พ.ศ.2563

เรียน ท่านผู้ปกครอง

ทางโรงเรียนฯ รู้สึกยินดีเป็นอย่างยิ่งที่นักเรียนระดับชั้นเยียร์ 7-13 จะกลับเข้าสู่โรงเรียนตามปรกติในล้ปดาห์หน้า ในช่วงปิดภาค เรียนฤดูร้อนที่ผ่านมา ทางโรงเรียนฯ หวังว่าท่านผู้ปกครองและนักเรียนทุกคน ได้มีโอกาสพักผ่อนอย่างเต็มที่ คณะคุณครูหลายท่านได้ใช้ โอกาสนี้ในการท่องเที่ยวภายในประเทศไทย และทุกคนต่างรอคอยที่จะได้พบกับนักเรียนที่โรงเรียนในวันพุธที่จะถึงนี้ โรงเรียนฯ มีหัวหน้าฝ่าย มัธยมคนใหม่ ชื่อ คุณปีเตอร์ ซึ่งจะเดินทางมาจากประเทศอังกฤษ และภายหลังการกักตัว คุณปีเตอร์จะมาโรงเรียนฯ ในช่วงต้นเดือนกันยายนนี้

ทางโรงเรียนฯ ขอแจ้งให้ทราบถึงผลการสอบที่ยอดเยี่ยมของนักเรียนระดับชั้นเยียร์ 11 (IGCSE) ที่ได้รับผลการสอบ A*-A จำนวน 47% และนักเรียนระดับชั้นเยียร์ 13 (A level) ได้รับผลการสอบ A*-A จำนวน 44% นี่คือสิ่งที่เป็นข้อพิสูจน์ถึงการทำงานหนักของนักเรียนทุกคน รวมไปถึงคณะคุณครู และที่สำคัญที่สุดคือ การได้รับการสนับสนุนในความพยายามของนักเรียนจากท่านผู้ปกครองทุกท่าน

ทางโรงเรียนฯ ขอใช้โอกาสนี้ในการยืนยันรายละเอียดอีกเพียงเล็กน้อย เพื่อแสดงให้เห็นว่า ทางโรงเรียนฯ ยังคงให้ความสำคัญกับ เรื่องสุขภาพและความปลอดภัยของนักเรียนทุกคนระหว่างที่อยู่ภายในโรงเรียน

นักเรียนระดับชั้นมัธยมศึกษาทุกคน จะเดินเข้าสู่โรงเรียน ณ บริเวณทางเข้า-ออกทางหนีไฟ อาคาร 3 โดยนักเรียนจะได้รับการ ตรวจวัดอุณหภูมิร่างกาย และใช้เจลแอลกอฮอล์ล้างมือก่อนเข้าสู่ตัวอาคาร ซึ่งในระหว่างเวลา 7.00-7.15น. นักเรียนจะอยู่ ณ บริเวณโรงอาหาร ภายใต้การดูแลของคุณครู จากนั้นเวลา 7.15น. เป็นต้นไป นักเรียนจะเดินตรงไปที่ห้องประจำชั้นของนักเรียน และหากนักเรียนตรวจวัดอุณหภูมิ ได้ 37.5 องศาเซลเซียส หรือมากกว่านั้น นักเรียนจะถูกควบคุมให้อยู่เพียงลำพังจนกระทั่งท่านผู้ปกครองมารับกลับบ้าน และนักเรียนใหม่ทุกคน จะถูกพาไปยังห้องสมุดระดับชั้นมัธยม และหัวหน้าระดับ Key stage จะไปรับนักเรียนใหม่ที่ห้องสมุด

ในวันแรกของการเปิดเรียน นักเรียนจะใช้เวลาใน 3 คาบเรียนแรกเพื่อเรียนรู้ตารางเรียนใหม่ และมาตรการความปลอดภัยในสถานที่ ต่างๆ ในโรงเรียน พร้อมทั้งเป็นโอกาสในการที่จะพูดคุยสอบถามข้อสงสัยที่เกี่ยวกับการกลับมาเรียนที่โรงเรียน ทางโรงเรียนฯ จะพยายามคอย ช่วยเหลือนักเรียนทุกคนให้มีความสะดวกสบายและปลอดภัย นอกจากนี้ ยังมีการประชุมย่อยของแต่ละระดับชั้นอีกด้วย

ในคาบเรียนที่ 4 เป็นต้นไป นักเรียนจะเข้าเรียนตามตารางเรียนปรกติ ซึ่งเป็นการเรียนแบบพบหน้ากัน และในระหว่างการเรียนการ สอนแต่ละวิชา จะมีกฎข้อบังคับที่นักเรียนพึงปฏิบัติเพื่อมาตรการการป้องกันดังต่อไปนี้ คือ นักเรียนจะต้องมีระยะห่างทางสังคม, นักเรียนต้อง สวมใส่หน้ากาก และใช้เจลแอลกอฮอลล์ล้างมือก่อนนั่งลงที่โต๊ะเรียนของตนเอง นักเรียนจะต้องมีการจัดการและนำอุปกรณ์การเรียนในแต่ละ วิชามาให้พร้อม จะไม่มีการยืมอุปกรณ์ใดๆ ระหว่างสถานการณ์ในปัจจุบัน ซึ่งห้องเรียนจะถูกทำความสะอาดอยู่เสมอๆ และนักเรียนจะถูกให้ ออกจากพื้นที่บริเวณโรงเรียนเช่นเดียวกับปีการศึกษาที่ผ่านมา โดยผู้ปกครองสามารถมารับนักเรียนระดับชั้นมัธยมได้ในเวลา 15.00น. ณ บริเวณฝ่ายต้อนรับของโรงเรียนฯ ดังเช่นภาคเรียนที่แล้ว และในระหว่างที่รอ ECAs กลับมาดำเนินการในระยะเวลาอันใกล้นี้ นักเรียนระดับชั้น เยียร์ 13 จะเริ่มเรียนในเวลาหลังเลิกเรียนตั้งแต่วันที่ 24 สิงหาคม พ.ศ.2563 เพื่อเตรียมตัวสำหรับการสอบ AS level ในช่วงเดือนตุลาคมและ พฤศจิกายนนี้

ทางโรงเรียนฯ ขอความร่วมมือให้นักเรียนทุกคนนำขวดน้ำดื่มของตนเองมาโรงเรียนด้วย อย่างไรก็ตาม คณะคุณครูมีความเข้าใจใน สถานการณ์โควิด 19 ซึ่งกำลังมีการเปลี่ยนแปลง และทางคณะคุณครูพร้อมที่จะปรับตัวตามสถานการณ์และคำแนะนำที่ได้รับ

หากท่านผู้ปกครองมีข้อสงสัยประการใด ท่านสามารถเข้ามาพูดคุยระหว่างปฏิบัติหน้าที่บริเวณหน้าโรงเรียน หรือติดต่อได้ทางอีเมล์ คุณครูแกรม (graeme.w@sis.edu) หรือคุณครูนีล (neil.h@sis.edu) ได้ทันที

แกรม เว็บสเตอร์

รองหัวหน้าฝ่ายปกครอง รองหัวหน้าฝ่ายวิชาการ

นีล เสย์วาร์ด